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A Day in the Life
A Blog by Leonard D. Chan

My apologies to all of you that may be expecting a well-
researched article to read. This month and for the last few months,
we at AACP and other groups in the community have been
working hard at planning our May 12th, 7th Annual Asian Pacific
American Heritage Celebration in San Mateo. Even though this is
our 7th celebration event, most of us are pretty new to working on
this event. In addition this is probably going to be the biggest one
in many years.

On Monday the 9th of April, I was discussion with Sophie Wong,
one of our editors, about the possible theme for this month's
newsletter. As kind of non-serious suggestion, I mentioned that
we should try to interview ourselves about our upcoming event.
Since I am supposedly the coordinating manger for this event, I
didn't think it would be appropriate to have someone interview me
or to interview myself. So I filed this away as one of my many
non-starter ideas.

That day, Sophie and I visited our local state senator's office to
see if he could send us a letter of support for our event's program
booklet.

When I gave them a letter with the name of the Senator's name
spelled incorrectly, that's when I thought I should write about it. If
you can't find humor in calling your elected representatives by the
wrong name, practically to their face, then you're definitely in a
depressed mood.

I'm not into writing blogs - they always seemed too personal.
Maybe this is a carry over from my mom, but I tend to only
divulge personal information on a need-to-know basis. In this day
in age, with identity theft running rampant, it's probably a good
idea to stay a little clamed up. Besides, who would want to know
about my life and aren't most blogs usually filled with a bunch of
stuff that should never see the light of day? However, because of
our time constraints and the lack of anything better to write about,
I decided to chronicle some of our endeavors and my thoughts
over the past few eventful weeks.

If you prefer not to waste your time reading my attempt at a blog,
I encourage you all to skip to either the featured book section or to
the calendar section. Both will probably be of more value to you.
So tune back in next month for hopefully a better newsletter.
Thanks.

(Continued on page 3)

Celebrating Asian Pacific American Heritage
Month in San Mateo

Asian American Curriculum Project (AACP) of San Mateo, the
San Mateo Organization of Chinese Americans (OCA), the San
Mateo Japanese American Citizen's League (JACL), and the
Downtown San Mateo Association (DSMA), are pleased to jointly
sponsor a celebration of Asian Pacific American Heritage Month
to be held on May 12th in San Mateo's Central Park Recreation
Center from 10AM to SPM.

Made possible in part by a generous grant from the Silicon Valley
Community Foundation and the generous financial support of
individuals, non-profit organizations, and corporations, this event
celebrates the achievements and history of Asians in America
with music, dance, stage performances, and arts and crafts.

The celebration will be hosted by Frances Dinglasan, television
personality, with ABC7 News.

Performers

Geraldine Golveo, a local San Mateo businesswoman will open
with "The Star Spangled Banner."

San Mateo Buddhist Temple Taiko will perform Japanese Taiko
drumming. The group performs annually at the San Mateo
Buddhist Temple Bazaar, and has performed for the Japanese

American Citizens League, various San Mateo schools, Victorian
Days in the Park, the San Mateo County Fair, and the San Mateo
County Historical Museum. All members of San Mateo Buddhist
Temple Taiko are volunteers who love the excitement and
movement of drumming.

Dan Chan the Magic Man

http://www.danchanmagic.com/

Selected by Bay Area Parent Magazine as Best of 2004 for his
magic performances, Dan Chan is a graduate of the San Francisco
Circus Center and the Chavez Course in magic. He has notable
performances in San Francisco, Baltimore, Los Angeles, Las
Vegas, Japan and, most recently, the world famous Magic Castle
in Hollywood.

Charlie Chin

http://www.bindurecords.com/charlie/01.html

Writer, musician, and storyteller, Charlie Chin studied traditional
Chinese storytelling with the late Leong Chi Ming of Toisan,
China. He will be presenting his stories at this event in the
"Teahhouse Style," where short stories are nested inside a larger
story cycle. By using simple props such as a tea cup and paper
fan, he creates a world of historical and legendary characters from
Chinese history. Charlie is an Artist-in-Residence at the Chinese
Historical Society of American in San Francisco and has been
honored as a "Community Folklore Scholar" by the Smithsonian
Institution.

(Continued on page 2)




Give Us Your Feedback

Please feel free to send us your reviews, comments, and book
suggestions. You can contact us at -
aacpinc @asianamericanbooks.com

Up Coming Events

Here are some events that AACP will soon be attending. Invite
us to your events.

Date/Time Event Location
May 3-5 Asian Pacific Americans Oakland Marriott
in Higher Education Hotel
Oakland, CA
May 7 An Evening With Judy San Mateo Main
6:45pm Yung Lib.
San Mateo, CA
May 12 7th Asian Pacific Central Park
10-5pm American Heritage Recreation Center
Celebration in San Mateo | San Mateo, CA
May 20 2007 2nd Annual Millbrae
11-4pm Millbrae Japanese Community Center
Cultural Festival Millbrae, CA
May 25-27 Pacific Asian American SF Chinatown
Caucus CTA Hilton
SF, CA
May 29- National Conference on SF Hilton
June 2 Race & Ethnicity in 333 O'Farrel St.
American Higher SF, CA
Education
Other Event of Interest that AACP May Not Attend
April 20- Watercolorist Henry Manzanar, CA
May 6 Fukuhara Art Show
May-June San Mateo Library Asian | San Mateo Main
Film Festival Lib.
San Mateo, CA
June 2 "Journey to Tanforan" 1150 EI Camino
10am Formal Program at Real
Former Assembly Center | San Bruno, CA
Site and Reunion
Luncheon

Celebrating Asian Pacific American Heritage Month in
San Mateo (Continued from page 1)

Performers

Charlie performed with the band Buffalo Springfield and was a
pioneer of Asian American consciousness with the album, "A
Grain of Sand: Music for the Struggle by Asians in America,"
released in 1973. He has appeared on PBS in documentaries about
Chinese American history and also serves as Tai Chi Chuan
instructor at the San Mateo Buddhist Temple.

Hiyas Philippine Folk Dance Company

Created in March of 2003, the Hiyas Philippine Folk Dance
Company was formed by dance enthusiasts that enjoy the beauty
of Filipino folk dance. Hiyas strives to present Filipino folk dance
in its most traditional form in an era where authentic steps and
movements are modernized or forgotten. The word hiyas
(pronounced hee-yahs) means "jewel" or "gem," referring to how
its members truly treasure Philippine folk arts and culture. Hiyas

Editor's Message

Hello Everyone,

Okay, a bunch of people to thank and to apologize to at the same
time.

First of all, my apologies to all the APAHC committee members
for my occasional testiness and so so management. We're almost
done with this year's event. Thank god!

Thanks especially to Sophie, Martin, and Florence for all of your
hard work.

Thanks to all you readers who send me your announcements and
book samples. My apologies for not including them all in this
newsletter. I hope I still have time to get them in future
newsletters.

Thank you Brian Tom for having us at your event. We wish you
much success with your museum in Marysville.

Thanks Gary for your July newsletter theme. Hey everyone, send
me your essays on "The American Dream - Some American
Asian Perspectives." If we get a lot of them, we'll use the best
ones.

My apologies to Grace Takahashi for not devoting any time to
your book.

Kathy R., I hope you're feeling better. I completely forgot to
reply to your email. Hope to see you soon.

That's all. Hope to see you all on the 12th.

Bye.

Leonard Chan
Executive Editor

is proudly a part of the Filipino Youth Coalition, a non-profit
organization geared toward cultural awareness among Filipino
youth in the South Bay.

J-Town Hui with Ka'ala Carmack

J-Town Hui returns after their lively ukulele performance at last
year's event. They represent the Let's Play Ukulele! classes
offered through the Japanese Cultural and Community Center of
Northern California in San Francisco.

The instructor and founder of the group, Ka'ala Carmack, a
Honolulu-born Native Hawaiian, is an accomplished musician,
pianist, and singer as well as a highly trained educator.

South Bay Chinese Orchestra

The goal of the South Bay Chinese Orchestra is to promote the
appreciation of classical Chinese music and introduce it to
American society through regular concerts and performances. The
orchestra has received a great deal of support and positive
feedback from the general pubic. They have performed at the San

Page 2



Francisco Ethnic Dance Festival and the Bechtel Center at
Stanford University. The South Bay Chinese Orchestra was
founded in October 1995 by Sue Silverstein, Dr. Ting-Yi Lin, and
Dr. Peter Hsieh.

Great Arts and Crafts, and Other Exhibitors

Sachiko Tabata Fitzpatrick, famed designer and founder of the
Sachiko Collection will be personally presenting a selection of her
fashion clothing line.

Soo-Ling, jewelry designer Soo-Ling Quon Chan presents her
designs utilizing traditional Asian materials and craftwork in a
celebration of individuality through jewelry.

Kayoko Designs, Kayoko Tachibana presents her collection of
Yuzen-shi jewelry, a combination of precious metalwork and
Japanese washi paper emphasizing Japanese spirituality.

Pomegranate Designs, Michele Yamaguma, presents her
collection of Washi handmade mulberry papers forming original
and unique two dimensional collages invoking a sense of serenity
or bright happiness.

June Sugihara - Handmade fabric beautiful original works of
wearable art and jewelry.

Ami Wada - Ink brush calligraphy art demonstrations and
requests

Patricia K. Jeong - Textile asian art in useable art ranging from
bags to home décor.

Angel Island Immigration Station Foundation
http://www.aiisf.org/

San Mateo County Historical Museum
http://www.historysmc.org/

Great Raffle Prizes

Lots of wonderful prizes from San Mateo County businesses and
restaurants. See our website for a list of prizes.

Our grand prize is a two-night stay at the new environmentally
friendly Gaia Napa Valley Hotel and Spa. The package includes
use of the spa facility and dinner for two at La Strada.
http://www.gaianapavalleyhotel.com/

A Day In the Life

(Continued from above)

Hey, you're still with me. Why? I told you not to read any further.
I guess if you can't take a hint, you're welcome to read further.

Note that I'm cheating here and not actually writing most of this
on the actual dates. Some of this is coming from my emails and
other records, and my recollections. Because my memory is a bit
impaired from the lack of good sleep and rest, some of this may
actually be a little fictitious. I probably wouldn't be able to tell
you which parts though. My apologies in advance to any of you
that I may malign in this piece. Have fun reading.

Monday April 9th

Sophie and I visited United States Congressman Tom Lantos' San
Mateo office. I was prepared for this visit and came with a letter.
We met one of his aids and she told us she was a reader of this
newsletter. Hi Christine, hope you're not reading this. Nothing bad
about your boss, I just hope you have better things to do with your
time.

Christine's office is pretty interesting. They have a waiting area
with lots of useful informational leaflets. Sophie and I snatch up a
bunch of pocket copies of the US Constitutions. Sorry Christine
for taking so many.

One sad note, there appears to be a bulletproof window between
the main office and the waiting room. Sad because I guess this is
definitely needed with all the questionable people in our society.

Sophie and I go down to the lobby, where we talk to the desk
personnel about having them hang one of our flyers. He tells us to
see a manger on one of the top floors. Wow, the view is good
from up there. If you live in the low lands of San Mateo, you may
think the place seems like a bland landscape compared to the
beautiful scenic views in San Francisco where I grew up.

The manger tells us about state Senator Leland Yee's office being
in the building - we go and visit. We came unprepared so I
promise to send the aids a letter by email. These people in this

office all seem pretty young. Some of them I guess may have been
little kids when Senator Yee began his political career as a San
Francisco school board member. At least that's where I think he
got his start in politics. The reason why I remember this is that my
old boss ran against Leland Yee and lost the last school board seat
to him. Maybe my memory of this is incorrect - I'll have to check
my facts with my friends on this one.

Sophie and I go to the Central Park Recreation center to get some
more measurement of the facility. The prior Friday, my car got
stuck in the parking lot at Central Park because of a bad alternator
and dead battery. I had gone to the Central Park Rec. center on
Friday and it was already closed. When I got back to my car, I
couldn't start it and had also accidentally left my cell phone back
in San Francisco. Anyway, I did more walking that weekend than
normal.

Back to Monday, Sophie and I get back to the AACP office where
we have our APA Heritage Celebration Committee meeting. Lots
and lots to discuss - performers, marketing, exhibitors, raffles,
sponsors, I can send you the agenda if you're really interested or
you can just come to our next meeting.

My agenda is starting to look like a long laundry list. Putting on a
show always seemed way easier in those old Judy Garland and
Mickey Rooney movies. I think we tend to make things more
complex than they really need to be. We tend to sweat over
needless details that few people will ever really care about and
loose our focus on what is really important in life.

Hmm, this seems to remind me of that article I wrote awhile back
about the real fears in life and how we're afraid of the wrong
things such as terrorism when we're more likely to be done in by
smoking, fat, and cars. I better get off of this subject before my
friend Gary starts to think - "there he goes again."

Okay, lets get back to Monday April 9th or actually early on April
10th. Ah, looking at my old email, here's the one I sent with the
mistake. I address Senator Yee as Lee. Ugh, this is almost as bad
as all the people calling me by my many name variations - Chang,

Page 3



Chun, Chung, Chen, Chin, people saying Leonard with the "o"
being pronounced or people spelling it with out the "0." At least
I'm use to this, and I forgive you all, but I wonder how often
Senator Yee gets called Lee? Is this as bad as people thinking that
all Asians look alike? Hey, maybe this is one of those needless
worrying issues. I guess the lesson to be learned from this is don't
write anything important at 4am in the morning. Maybe I should
knock off writing this soon, it's getting close to that magical hour
where I start missplling things and peple's nams.

The next few days I'm inundated with late arriving ads for our
program. Not only am I the coordinator, I'm also the person doing
layout for most of our printed materials on our event. Wow, I
didn't think we'd get this many ads. I originally planned on a short
and simple 12-page booklet. Now we're up to 16 and most of the
contents are ads.

Oh, here's an example of stressing the details, rather than just
stretching or shrinking the ads given to me to conform to the sizes
that they paid for, I've been tweaking some of the ads to not
distort the contents too much. Changing the aspect ratio on
people's faces is a definite no no in my book. One person gave me
a whole page ad and asked if I could get it to work in various half
page sizes (wider than high and taller than wide). I sent him my
half page versions and he decided to go with the whole page. 1
wasn't trying to convince him to go with the whole page pricier
size, but I guess it worked out for us.

This is the week when Don Imus got fired for saying those things
about the Rutgers Women's basketball team. I'm sure I didn't hear
all the editorial on this, but here's by two cents. Did anyone ever
stop to say that it was not just wrong for him to say those things,
but that it was also wrong for him to think those thoughts too?
Hey, I don't think we should have thought police. People have a
right to think what they want, but all the chastising of Imus and
the Asian Week writer that wrote those awful things about other
races may just push racist thoughts underground. I'm paraphrasing
something my cousin said to me, but here's essentially a point that
he made to me - "people shouldn't say those things, but you know
they're thinking it." Hidden racism can in some ways be just as
bad as the overt kind. At least when someone says these things,
you know where they're coming from.

I'm not saying that people should go around saying everything
that they really think. I do believe that politeness and politically
correct speech has a proper place in society. But so too does
openness have a time and place. If Imus didn't say what he said,
but still though those thoughts, would he and everyone have lost a
valuable opportunity to learn why this type of thinking was
wrong?

So the lesson here is not just that saying racist and sexist things
about a group of people you don't know is wrong, it's that any
prejudging and lumping of people into negative categories should
be avoided at all cost. When you hear someone say a stereotypic
or prejudicial remark, feel free to politely let them know that you
think they should keep an open mind and that people should be
judge by their individual nature and not necessarily by any group
identity. I'll save the rest of this for some future editorial. I've
always wanted to write about people's tendencies towards wanting

to classify everything. Needless to say, most people and things
don't fall neatly into categories.

April 11th

Writing lots of email to businesses and organizations placing ads
in our program. Some have asked for ads without sending me
their ads. In some case, I may have accidentally deleted their
emailed ads. I think I probably sort through over 400 email each
day.

I make several mistakes regarding the identities of these
businesses. Some of our records show one name and the ad sent to
me says a different name.

I hear a late night TV news teaser about a famous author passing
away - I catch a glimpse of his picture and immediately guess that
it is Kurt Vonnegut. I see one article on the net that says, "A
column on book clubs cannot let the passing of Kurt Vonnegut go
unnoticed." Okay, I guess I shouldn't either.

I read his books Cat's Cradle and The Sirens of Titian many years
ago. I can't remember the stories that well, but I know I enjoyed
them. Some conservatives have been critical of his statements and
writings, but I've always admired him and his works. How could
anyone that wrote the following epitaph for himself be that bad?
"The only proof he needed for the existence of God was music."
You can add great authors, such as Vonnegut, to the list of proof
for god.

April 12th and 13th

I finally hear from Dan at Leland Yee's office. He says that they'll
be sending me a letter for our program booklet soon. Sophie tells
me she sent a note to Yee's office apologizing for my gaffe.
Thanks Sophie.

I send Melodie, one of our event's committee members, a
confirmation email about her revised ad for the program.
Knowing that she's a therapist, I bend her ear about one of my
ideas for an article on famed psychologist Philip Zimbardo's latest
book "The Lucifer Effect: Understanding How Good People Turn
Evil." T have this idea about true heroism and Zimbardo's book has
a section on heroism to counterbalance the rest of his book, which
analyzes anti-heroic acts. She seemed to like this idea, so stay
tuned for this future article.

Martin, one of our committee members from the OCA and the
person in charge of the performances at our event, sends me an
email with a list of possible recorded music he'd like to play
between performances. Martin and I have had this conversation
before. Frankly, I'm not sure if we really have that much time
between performances to have recorded music playing. I'm not
sure why he seems so concerned about it, could this be another
one of those cases of sweating the details. Anyway he send me
this list that I don't care too much for. In our past conversation we
discussed possibly featuring Asian Pacific American (APA)
musical artist in honor of APA Heritage Month. This time he
sends me a list that includes Diana Krall, Jane Monheit, and
Celine Dion. Celine Dion? Is she even American? I take this
email a little more seriously when I see Celine Dion on the list
and begin my search for some Asian Pacific American musical
artist.
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I spend much more time on this than I really had planned. APA
pop musicians of the 60s and 70s is another one of those areas that
I had wanted to write about. I even wrote Larry Ramos of the 60s
pop group The Association an email once asking if I could do an
interview with him. Never got a reply though - probably thought I
was some nutty fan. If any of you know how to reach him, let him
know that I'm not a nut (at least I don't think so :) and that I'd still
like to do the interview.

Anyway, here's my list of some APA pop musicians -

Norah Jones, Anoushka Shankar (Ravi Shankar's other daughter),
Larry Ching (Big Band era singer), Don Ho (more on him later),
Larry Ramos (The Association), Charlie Chin (famed folk
musician from the 60s and 70s that even played with the Buffalo
Springfield; he's one of our performs for our event), James Tha
(The Smashing Pumpkins), and Sean Lennon. If you have some
other suggestions, pass them along. I'm sure there are lots.

April 14th

AACP has its once a month board meeting. There's more
discussion of our APA Heritage Celebration (APAHC). Some of
the talk is about whether the other organizations are doing their
share in recruiting enough volunteers for the APAHC. Early on in
the planning of the APAHC it was decided that the sponsoring
organization would control different aspects of the celebration.
Things get a little heated over whether we should cross over to
help out some of the other organizations' shortages in manpower.
In the end the issue seems dropped and we agreed to do whatever
we can to help out at the APAHC, rather than fight over the
proverbial "whose turn is it to take out the garbage squabble."

During our board's lunch, I get in a discussion with Peter, one of
our young volunteers, about bringing back the draft. I am of the
opinion that bringing back the draft is not such a crazy idea. Part
of the problem of our current war is that most American are not
directly feeling any of the burdens and consequences of our
government's actions. Perhaps if we were all personally connected
to someone that could go off to war, we would think much more
seriously about all future uses of our military. Philip Chin, another
one of the AACP newsletter editors, chimes in that one way or
another the war may come to an end a lot sooner with a draft.
Paraphrasing his explanation, "either we win militarily through
overwhelming forces or we pull out from overwhelming protests
by people unwilling to sacrifice their own blood." I add that
perhaps the most politically feasible approach to ever getting a
draft reinstated would be to have the draft automatically started
after one year of involvement in any military conflict. This would
hopefully act as a disincentive to any future poorly conceived
blunt uses of military force. Anyway, my apologies to all of you
of a draftible age - it's easy for me to advocate a draft because I'm
no longer of a draftible age (they probably wouldn't call on me
until North America gets invaded).

April 15th

I'm on the Internet and I see that singer Don Ho has died. My
favorite song of his wasn't "Tiny Bubbles" but was "I'll Remember
You." Interesting story was that I once borrowed a compilation

CD from Ben Fong-Torres, the famed former editor of Rolling
Stone Magazine, and "I'll Remember You" was one of the songs
on the CD. It appears that Ben likes the song too. Sorry Ben for
not ever giving you back your CD - hey, he said I could keep it.
Anyway, Don we'll remember you.

April 16th

I wake up and hear the news on the radio of the shooting at
Virginia Tech. Later I hear witness accounts of the shooter
possibly being an Asian. Still later that night I hear some people
speculating that he was Chinese. Oh no, was this going to have a
negative impact on the Chinese American community? The next
day, I hear the shooter was Korean, I subconsciously feel relieved.
When I hear some non-Korean APA friends telling me similar
stories of their relief at the news, I start to wonder if this is that
classic case of the fan and his sports team - when the team wins,
it's "WE won" and when the team loses, it's "THEY lost."

When some mentally disturbed person does something really
crazy like this, we all run away from him as far as possible - "he's
not like me." When some APA does something really fantastic we
congratulate them and cheer them on saying, "That person is one
of us. See we can do it." The sad point is that APAs are like any
other American in regards to their potential to do really awful
things. The good news is that we have the same potential to do
really great things too.

An interesting note, statistics found at nationmaster.com, show
that the number of murders per capita in South Korea is 1 murder
for every 50,933 people. While in the United States it's 1 murder
for every 23,363. It appears that environmental factors may be a
bigger determinant to murders than genetics. This probably fits
with psychologist Philip Zimbardo's metaphor of the barrow
causing some apples to go bad.

Upon hearing the news of the shooting, I think of the Beatles song
A Day in the Life which begins, "I read the news today oh boy."
So that how I came up with the title for this piece.

For the rest of us, life goes on. Make the best of it.

April 26 Epilogue
I finally receive the Leland Yee letter. Thank you Senator Yee
and assistant Dan. I hope you're not reading this.

I showed Sophie this article and I didn't get too good of a
response. I think she was hoping for more wonderful details about
our celebration to get you all to come. There are lots and lots of
details and missing days that I didn't get to write about in this
piece. The point of this article wasn't really to highlight our event.
I'll leave that for my editor's message or another article.

After Sophie's response, I thought about not using the piece for
this month as she had suggested or possibly going with an
abbreviated email version. But hey, why sweat the details? I'm not
going to fuss over this any longer. You're not reading this
anyway, right?
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The following books are discounted an additional 20% from the listed price for subscribers to our newsletter. The discounts on these

books end May 16, 2007.

Images of America

Angel Island

By Branwell Fanning and William Wong

2006, 128 pages, Paperback.

Angel Island is another one of Acadia Publishing's wonderful books in the Images of America
series. Angel Island, better know today for its immigration station, has a long recorded history
that dates back to 1775, when the Spanish vessel the San Carlos anchored off its coast. This
book is brimming with historical photos and details of this popular state park.

Item # 3449, Normally $19.99 ... for newsletter subscribers $15.99

05T & FOUND =

Lost & Found
Reclaiming the Japanese American Incarceration

By Karen L. Ishizuka
Foreward by John Kuo Wei Tchen & Roger Daniels
2006, 217 pages, Paperback.

Lost and Found is another wonderful photo packed book featured in this month's newsletter.
Much of the material for this book comes from the critically acclaimed Japanese American
National Museum exhibit called "America's Concentration Camps: Remembering the Japanese
American Experience." Author Karen Ishizuka was a former senior curator of the Japanese
American National Museum, so her book gives you a much more thorough view than any
actual visit to the museum could give you.

Item # 3452, Normally $24.95 ... for newsletter subscribers $19.96

The Road to Mumbai

By Ruth Jeyaveeran
2004, 29 pages, Hardback.

Follow the adventure of Shoba and her monkey friend Fuzzy Patel as they travel from Shoba's
bedroom to Mumbai, India to attend Fuzzy's cousin's wedding. On their journey they meet a
variety of interesting characters that all want to accompany Shoba and Fuzzy on their journey.
The book includes a short illustrated glossary of everyday Indian things and a map and
description of Mumbai, India.

Item #3450, Normally $16.00 ... for newsletter subscribers $12.80

Speaking of Chinese
A Cultural History of the Chinese Language

By Raymond Chang and Margaret Scrogin Chang

1978 and reissued 2001, 197 pages, Paperback.

AACEP is happy to have the reissued paperback version of a classic book on the cultural history
of the Chinese language. Speaking of Chinese is a great introduction to the Chinese language
and culture without actually taking you deep into the writing and speaking of the language.

Item #3453, Normally $13.95 ... for newsletter subscribers $11.16

Uncle Peter's Amazing Chinese Wedding

By Lenore Look

Illustrated by Yumi Heo

2006, 32 pages, Hardback.

Jenny's favorite uncle is about to get married. Will Jenny's jealousy of her uncle's fiancée ruin
their marriage day? Follow this fun story of how Jenny's new aunt wins Jenny's heart.

Item #3451, Normally $16.95 ... for newsletter subscribers $13.56
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